
 

January 23, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Larry Powell, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Natural Resources 

Statehouse, Room 237-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Powell: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 50 by Senate Committee on Natural Resources 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 50 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Current law exempts persons 21 years of age or older from completing a course in boater 

education before operating a motorboat or sailboat on public waters in the state.  SB 50 would 

remove that exemption. 

 

 According to the Kansas Department of Wildlife, Parks and Tourism, passage of SB 50 

would have no fiscal effect on the agency.  Boater safety education is offered online and at no 

charge.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Chris Tymeson, Wildlife, Parks & Tourism  


